
ROPLEY CRICKET CLUB  
MINUTES OF COMMITTEE MEETING HELD AT THE PAVILION 
ON WEDNESDAY, 7TH SEPTEMBER 2019 
 
APOLOGIES  
None. 
 
MEMBERS PRESENT 
David Burgess, John Sutton, Alex Ehrmann, Frank Branagan, Jayne Forrest, 
Andy Erskine. 
 
MINUTES OF PREVIOUS MEETING 
Read through and agreed as accurate. 
 
MATTERS ARISING 
Frank confirmed that the Spring Quiz was booked in for 22.2.2020. 
 
FINANCIAL REVIEW 
TREASURER’S UPDATE 
Jayne confirmed the following:- 

 £1637.00 on current account. 
 £1300.00 on deposit account. 
 £400.00 unpaid club subs. 
 £500.00 unpaid 2019 sponsorship. 

 
Dave asked for details on the outstanding subs and sponsorship and agreed to chase up the unpaid 
amounts. 
 
JUNIOR CRICKET 
GENERAL UPDATE 
Andy Erskine reported that the junior nets had started and were ongoing through the winter. 
 
The Winchester Warriors proposal to implement a 9 a side cricket format was discussed. No clear 
committee opinion on this was recorded. 
 
A manager for the U11 teams is required. 
 
CWO 
Nothing to report. 
 
CLUBMARK  
Various changes to the Club Rules as required by the ECB were referred to the committee for 
approval and ratification. The Chairman proposed acceptance en bloc and John seconded. 
 
AGM 
GENERAL PROCEEDINGS 
The AGM order of business was outlined by John who also explained the handover procedure in the 
unlikely event of a change in Chairman. 
 
Officers of the club and other committee appointments had to be appointed by the AGM and this 
was also discussed. 
 
 



OVERSEAS PLAYER 
GENERAL DISCUSSION 
There was a discussion on a 2020 overseas player. Jayne confirmed the 2019 cost as being in the 
region of £3k most of which was due to accommodation costs. 
 
It was agreed that this would be a matter for further consideration by the new committee.   
 
GROUNDSMAN 
GENERAL DISCUSSION 
Jayne mentioned that Tom Wood had expressed an interest as groundsman, for the 2020 season. 
 
John stated that he had already sounded out both Adie Hart and Martin Whapshott – both said that 
they were keen to continue and an expression of interest in this continuation had been expressed. 
The formalities of this re-appointment still had to be gone through and in the light of this it was 
thought that there was opportunity for further discussion with Tom  – agreed to leave this for 
further action by the new committee. 
 
AOB 
None 
 
NEXT MEETING 
TBA 
 
 
 


